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Norma,

I believe that we need to revise our tuition reimbursement policy.  We should sit down with organized labor and
update our current policy.

The current policy was written 25 years plus ago.  At that time, County employees were taking college classes
at Los Rios Community College schools and Sac State.

Now many County employees are taking expensive classes from Internet Universities. I am not opposed to
College Courses over the Internet, but I think dramatically higher Tuition costs should receive a higher level of
review here at the County. I also think that County employees that take relatively inexpensive courses at Los
Rios Colleges should receive a higher level of reimbursement in certain circumstances than the current policy
allows. 

Because technology is changing the way we do business so quickly, it is in the best interest of the taxpayers
that we help our current employees prepare for the more complex jobs of the future. 

Joe Harn
Auditor-Controller
El Dorado County
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